
  
 

 

Report to Council 

To:   Mayor and Council     File No: 8300-07 

Date:   May 12, 2025    

From:  Shivam Khaddar, Transportation Technician 

Subject:  Proposed Amendments to Traffic Bylaw 5600 

 
Purpose:  
 
To amend Traffic Bylaw 5600 to incorporate changes to WorkSafeBC regulations.   
 
Recommendation:  
 

THAT Council rescind Third Reading of Bylaw 6038, “Traffic Amendment Bylaw 

6038, 2025”, a bylaw to amend Traffic Bylaw 5600. 

 

THAT Bylaw 6038 " Traffic Amendment Bylaw 6038, 2025" be amended by:  

 adding “Traffic Control Plans & Traffic Control Devices” to the section 

subtitle before C.30; 

 removing the section subtitle “Traffic Control Plans & Traffic Control Devices 

before C.33; 

 removing “based on the risk assessment and shall” in section C.33; and 

 removing “the” and replacing with “all” before WorkSafeBC regulations in 

the last paragraph in section C.33; 

 

AND FURTHER, that Bylaw 6038 “Traffic Amendment Bylaw 6038, 2025”, a         

bylaw to amend Traffic Bylaw 5600 be read a third time. 
 

 
Background: 

 
a. Rationale: 

 
At their Regular Meeting of April 28, 2025, Council enquired about the definition of risk 
assessment outlined in C.33. Administration has revised section C.33 to remove the 
reference to the risk assessment and added ‘all’ WorkSafeBC regulations in the last 
sentence, which will provide for the requirement of a risk assessment.  
 



  
 

Council also enquired about the section subtitles before C.30 and C.33. These section 
titles were unclear and have been revised.     
 

b. Relevant Policy/Bylaw/Resolutions/Legislative Authority:  
 
     Traffic Bylaw 5600 

 
c. Council’s Strategic Plan Alignment:   
 

☒  Governance & Organizational Excellence  ☐  Livability 

☐  Recreation, Parks & Natural Areas  ☐  Vibrancy 

☐  Environmental Leadership  ☐  Not Applicable 

 
 

d. Committee Recommendations: 
 
N/A 
 

Financial Implications:  
 
N/A 
 
Alternatives & Implications: 
 
N/A 
 
Communication:  
 
N/A 
 
Attachments: 
 
Attachment 1 – Traffic Amendment Bylaw 6038, 2025  
 
Reviewed by: Danielle DeVries, Manager, Transportation 
Reviewed by: Terry Barton, Director, Planning & Community Services 
Reviewed by: Kevin Poole, Director, Corporate Administration 
Approved by: Peter Weeber, Chief Administrative Officer 
 

 


